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HLU Committee

From: King Kamehameha <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>
Sent: Thursday, July 10, 2025 4:03 AM
To: HLU Committee
Subject: Support for Bill 9 to Phase Out the Minatoya List!

Housing Land Use Committee, 

Lahaina Strong are dirty raciest thieves, burn in hell!  

King Kamehameha  

kk@yahoo.com 

Kihei, 96753 

 

  

 
 







34 Wailea Gateway Place, Suite A-207, Wailea, Maui, Hawaii96753 .P: 808.874.6866 .F: 808.874.4027 .wcamaui.com

Via Email

Jume 27, 2025

Maui County Council
alice.lee@mauicounty.us
Kalana O Maui Building
200 South High St.
Eighth Floor
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Re: TVRs

Aloha Chair,
I am writing on behalf of the Wailea Community and Resort Association. Specifically in regards 
to the four properties in Wailea that are on the Minotoya List. These properties are part of a very 
successful planned urban development resort and are an economic hub for the County of Maui. 
They must be allowed to operate as they have been for decades supporting all aspects of the 
vacation industry.

These properties are doing exactly what was intended since their inception. They operate as part 
of a resort with a resort price point, which generates a substantial tax, resort rules and associated 
fees to maintain their property as well as County elements in the resort

These four resort properties should be exempt from this bill for the residents, visitors and 
businesses in the Maui community.

Please call if you have questions.

For the Association,

Frank “Bud” Pikrone
General Manager
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